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Re: PUCO Case No. 17-1965-RR-FED- In the Matter of an Extension Request for the 
Installation of New Active Warning Devices at the Norfolk Southern Railway Crossing, 66th 
Street DOT#524-734A, in Hamilton County, Ohio. 
 

 

On August 7, 2017, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized funding 
for Norfolk Southern Railway (NS) to install lights and gates at 66th Street DOT#524-734A, 
in Hamilton County, Ohio.  
 
On October 20, 2017, the Commission approved the project and ordered completion by 
January 18, 2019.  
 
On January 4, 2019, NS filed for a 4 month extension until May 18, 2019. In the request, 
NS states that they are working with Duke Energy to resolve an overhead utility conflict 
and that another potential underground conflict is being evaluated. No additional details 
about the conflict or a proposed timeline for removal of the utility conflicts were given. Staff 
has been cc’d on e-mails for this project and it appears that utility conflicts are being 
resolved. On January 16, 2019, the Commission granted a 30 day extension request until 
February 19, 2019. 
 
On February 4, 2019, NS filed for a 5 month extension request until July 19, 2019. In the 
request NS states that the underground utility conflict remains to be resolved. NS is 
looking into using special precast foundations that are shallower. NS will have to dig on-
site to determine if the foundation will work.  
 
Staff recommends that NS be granted a 90 day extension until May 21, 2019. Staff notes 
that this project has been in the works for many years and needs to be completed. 
Excavation to determine the proper foundation can take place at any time and staff 
encourages NS to move forward with that evaluation rather than waiting until warmer 
weather breaks.  
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